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Topic:  If we use the ideas behind the Adoption and Safe Families Act, we can reach the goals of ASFA with less grief.


Ideas: Research has shown that children need stability as soon as possible and the longer they stay in care the more they are at risk of harm, hence ASFA.  Approaching parents with that abiding concern brings us both to the same side, concern for our children.  It also highlights the urgency of time that is a child’s urgency and therefore looks to family and friends for resources.� FORMTEXT ��


Discussion: In light of the risks to children as they come into public care, ASFA presents all child welfare professionals with a challenging set of the timeframes.  And perhaps because they are so different from our experience they have seemed arbitrary, even bureaucratic.  Yet we know that children who stay too long in the foster care system are harmed by the experience, but somehow 12 months, even 15 months seems too short.  That shortness comes directly from that research that indicates children’s chances for reunification and even adoption decreased dramatically when their time in foster care exceeded 12 or 18 months.  The urgency behind the law is the children’s needs.  They need to be safe and secure as quickly as possible.  


The parents of our children also need to know the risks and know that we share their anguish for their children.  The law’s intent is to restore their children to safety and security and prevent the state/county/agency from doing more harm to their children.  That approach, joining with the parents, can prevent further harm.  The “clock is ticking” in the development cycle of every child we serve.  The work might not be easier when we share our concern about avoiding further harm.  However, when the first thing parents and professionals share is our mutual concern for children’s urgent need to be settled as well as safe we have better access the strengths that are families and their networks.  


Parents may disagree with professionals about what happened and will react to the personal assault that they feel in having their children removed from their care.  However, the respect they feel in joint work on behalf of their children can help them to channel their energies into finding solutions within themselves and within their own networks.  The trick is moving the focus past the adults’ needs and reaching into the core of parental and professional concern for the children.  That’s where the resources are, in joining the client in protections of their children from a patterns and systems of abuse, neglect and instability.
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